A.K. (BEN) SHARMA, P.E. Vice President of Power Supply E-mail: BSHARMA@KUA.COM



P.O. BOX 423219, KISSIMMEE, FLORIDA 34742-3219 (407) 933-7777 FAX: 407-847-0787

RECEIVED

MAY 15 2002

Ms. Cindy Phillips, P.E. Florida Department of Environmental Protection Bureau of Air Regulation MS 5505 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, FL32399-2400 BUREAU OF AIR REGULATION

CD 0970001

Dear Ms. Phillips:

In response to Mr. Sheplak's letter of April 5, 2002 regarding 112(j) notification for MACT. The Roy B. Hansel facility is not a major source of HAPs.

I am the responsible official for this facility, and the information submitted herein is true and accurate to the best of my knowledge.

Sincerely,

Austrania

A. K. (Ben) Sharma, P.E. Vice President of Power Supply

CC:

Doug Neeley (USEPA)
Jeff Ling
Larry Mattern
Richard Stephens
Jerome Guidry